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in basements and cellars every year, with a tendency for these to be located in Kilburn, West 
Hampstead and north Kentish Town, however many incidents may not be reported. 
 
Camden’s Strategic Flood Risk Assessment contains more detailed information about the causes 
and likely locations of groundwater flooding, which are not considered to have substantially 
changed since 2014. The main mechanism impacting groundwater levels is the disruption of 
groundwater flows through basement development. The creation of a barrier in the sub-surface 
may cause an obstruction to groundwater flow, which can lead to a change in the water table 
upstream or downstream.

Basement and flooding planning policies implemented in 2017 seek to address the issue of 
increased groundwater flood risk from new basement development in flood-prone areas. This is 
discussed further in Section 4.4.

3.1.3	Flooding from rivers or sea

Camden is considered to be at very low risk of flooding from the sea or rivers. The Environment 
Agency defines “very low risk” as “a chance of flooding of less than 0.1%” in every year.

Figure 3:1 Likelihood of flooding by rivers and sea in Camden
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